Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
3-10-18
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Joanne Marugg, Mark Thompson [arrived late], Brett Michael Hauser, Sue Hanson, Kent Miller and Glenn Borland.
Directors Absent: Walt Johnston, Sue Hanson left early
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Brandan Probert [Assistant Operator], and Martin Marugg [Past President] 
Shareholders Present:  Bonnie Spear, and Katherine Michelmore.

Sue Hanson submitted her resignation from the board to board members and shareholders visiting the meeting.  Her resignation letter will be kept in the files under “Resignations”.  The Board thanked Sue for her service. Sue then left the meeting.
Joanne asked the visiting shareholder to add comments and ask questions at the end of the Board meeting.
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well
 
Feb. 2018

March 2018 
March 2017
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31.4’
                  30.5’               
15’

Water use: 10,071 g/day    
High water use makes it difficult to pump the water we need at low cost. 

SDG&E has changed their low rate windows.

Chlorine levels: 0.5, 0.4, 0.2 
No coliform present:
Meters read for share transfers:  
Meters unlocked: 0
Meters replaced:  
Emergency Calls: 2
Leak Search: 3

Testing:  Current 
2/21/18:  We went on a leak search in the snow and located meter #174 [Chesney] spinning at 7 gallons per minute.  I am familiar with the property and shut off the personal valve.  The cause was the exterior water lines frozen and then burst.  The same place and problem three times in three years.

2/27/18:  High usage prompted another leak search. We found meter #125 [Lucky] spinning at 7 gallons per minute.  We turned off the meter.

3/2/18:  We needed to do another leak search and found Ron Bowen in Happy Holler making repairs on a cabin’s water lines that froze and burst. Ron fixed the problem.

There was a chlorination problem for a couple of weeks.  We took the chlorinator apart and cleaned it.  We tested it and it worked.  However chlorine levels continued to fall so we installed a new chlorine box.
I will continue to adjust the control box settings until a 0.5 ppm chlorine level at the tank is maintained.

Tank replacement:  “Replacement of like tank”  

As soon as structural calculations are finished, Mike will go to the county and pull permits.  He will then schedule a date with the American tanks to bring the tanks up.  Before that we will have the old tank torn down and the site prepared for the new tank.  This should happen around the middle of April. 

Pulling the pump of well #4.  Stehly pulled the pump [5hp] and charged only $550.  We can use the pump in another well when we need to and it will save us buying a new one.  The pump is now part of the decoration in the office.
Secretary’s Report [Brett Michael Hauser]
One escrow pending [Monty’s Maintenance]
Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 

Copied from Sue’s written report

See financials included with these minutes
”Thanks to Debbie, and anyone who got her any information that she needed as I've been out sick almost all month, we are ahead of the game again this month.

We have Feb's financials already!

I email my report as it is best for me to speak as little as possible.  This will save me a few words.

Per Feb's reports we are still in great financial shape!  Per February's close we have $200,130.28 in our money market account and $94,772.80 in our checking account.

This checking account balance is about $14,150 less than at the same time last year.  Considering that in January of this year we spent $30,000+ for our deposit of one half of the cost for our coming new 40,000 gallon water tank and also purchased new siding for our pump house, $94,700 in our checking account is great!  (If we hadn't taken on the big and smaller projects our checking account balance would be more than $16,000 higher than last year.  That is factoring in the labour required for pump house repairs, preping water tank site for new tank, painting the office building, etc.)

Our income from 7/17/17 through 2/18/18 is $3,000+ less than last year’s income through the same period.

This is due to a $1,600+ reduction of fees-dues received to date, about a $2,500 reduction in misc. fees and transfers (less people selling their cabins this year), but also a $1,200+ increase in metered water fees.

As for our accounts receivables, they total out currently at $27,711.72.

Our four usual suspects whom we don't expect payment from in the near future hold about $17,000 of the total that is owed to us, with one owing us $11,607.99.  All four of these accounts have had the water turned off for quite some time and continue to accrue late fees.

The other $10,000+ still owed to us is spread out amongst about 35 shareholders.  All have been assigned late fees and their payments should be trickling in.”
Visiting Shareholders

The visiting shareholders were asked for their comments, suggestions and questions.
Bonnie Spear reported that her water had high turbidity.  Mike explained that there was disruption on her pipeline that probably cause this.  It will go away rather quickly especially if the water is run for a while.  

Visiting shareholders were asked to leave so that we could discuss the AR’s.  They contain personal shareholder information.

Mark Thompson arrived late.

The AR’s were discussed.  We still have quit a few shareholders who have not paid their January bill.  We will send out the third letter to these shareholders that their water will be shut off if the bills are not paid.
Sue’s resignation letter was reviewed.

Old business/New Business:
New billing and by-law changes: 

There was a preliminary discussion about these issues please see the outline included with these minutes.  We will continue with these discussions at the coming meetings.
.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 A.M.
Next Meeting April 14th 2018
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne

March 12, 2018
 Has 


